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FOR THE ANNUAL

BISHOP McDONNELL ALL CLASSES REUNION
SATURDAY, APRIL 30, 2022  — 10am - 4pmm

GOLDEN ANNIVERSARY CLASS   1972
ANNIVERSARY CLASSES   ‘47, ‘52, ‘57, ‘62, ‘67

 JOIN US SATURDAY, APRIL 30 
ALL BISHOP’S ALUMNAE ARE ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND!

for information, please contact Josephine McKenna ‘90 @ jmckenna@blmhs.org

REGISTER NOW @ loughlin.org/bmdreunion
or by PHONE @ 718-857-2700 x2208

$90/PERSON

10am	 Registration
11am	 Mass
12pm	 Welcome and Program
  1pm	 Lunch

JOIN US

at St. Francis de Sales School for the Deaf ı 260 Eastern Parkway ı Brooklyn, NY  11225
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FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Bishop’s Alumnae,

Spring has sprung and with it the 

promise of new life. By the time 

you receive this issue we will have 

celebrated the Resurrection of the Lord. 

I hope that whatever insight and grace 

you gained through the practices of 

Lent renewed you in mind, body, and 

spirit and prepared you to share in the 

abundance of life manifest in Jesus 

raised from the dead. That event is 

worthy of an Alleluia.

Noting the fullness of life, consider 

this issue of the Memorial as an object 

lesson in vitality. It is hard to imagine 

that Bishop’s closed its doors to 

educating young women 49 years ago. 

One indicator of the values cultivated 

at Bishop’s is what the graduates 

have contributed to the common 

good. In these pages you will read 

about a woman who commits her life 

to service of the people of God as a 

religious Sister, a Dominican. Another 

Memorialite dedicates herself to 

the education of children serving as 

Principal in a public elementary school. 

Think of the lives impacted — students, 

faculty, and staff  — by the  values 

nurtured at Bishop’s that she carried 

into the workplace. And then from 

a very different arena, an Olympic 

athlete who modeled discipline, self-

control, and perseverance in the pursuit 

of excellence. All of these women 

model lives lived well at the service of 

something bigger than themselves. 

What about now? As alumnae of Bishop’s 

you have committed to building a legacy 

for young women at Bishop Loughlin. 

Linda Ineus ‘18 is only one example of the 

good you supported in promoting young 

women to develop their intellect, fashion 

their dream, and pursue it with tenacity. 

Loughlin is humbled to be the vehicle for 

your good work. Yes, Bishop McDonnell 

Memorial High School continues to play 

a vital role in Catholic education through 

your commitment to continue the good 

work begun in you.

May Christ Easter in you. Live Jesus in our 

hearts. Forever.

Br. Dennis Cronin, FSC
President

Bishop McDonnell Memorial High School  
continues to play a vital role in Catholic education 
through your commitment to continue the good 
work begun in you. 

Memorial is published by the Bishop Loughlin Memorial High School Office of Institutional Advancement. Please send correspondence and address changes 
to: Bishop Loughlin MHS Office of Institutional Advancement, 357 Clermont Avenue ı Brooklyn, NY 11238, 718.857.2700 x2250 or jmckenna@blmhs.org.
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CONSTANCE DARNOWSKI STOLL ’52

Bishop McDonnell accepted Constance Darnowski from her 
parish of St. Stanislaus in Green Point, Brooklyn. First she 
attended Queen of All Saints Annex before attending Bishop 
McDonnell on Eastern Parkway in September 1950. Her two 
brothers, Vincent ’51 and Michael ‘54 were already attending 
Bishop Loughlin, so Constance wanted to go to the all-girls 
diocesan high school. 

Both her brothers were members of the Bishop Loughlin 
track and field team and went on to St. John’s 
University. Later, Vincent was the President of 
Housatonic Community College in Bridgeport, 
CT and Michael was a chemist for the Borden 
Company. 

While attending St. Stanislaus, Connie joined 
the track team and competed in the 

50-yard dash. This was the start of 
her love of track. Her 

father encouraged her and she began training. A member of the 
German-American Athletic Team noticed her and invited her to 
join. She was only 12 but was training with 15 and 16 year-olds. 
She began traveling to various meets. Her first one, in Texas, she 
won against eight other teams. Her passion for track was born!

Connie loved everything about Bishop’s, and said she would 
“pit her education against any school in the world.” Her father 
instilled in her she could achieve anything she strove to do.

At Bishop’s Connie played varsity basketball for two years, and at 
the same time, trained with the track team — sometimes getting 
home after 7 p.m., with homework still to complete. It was a 
busy schedule, but Connie was thriving in a school she loved and 
extracurricular activities that she enjoyed. 

Connie represented the United States in the 
80-metre hurdles event at the 1952 (Helsinki) 
and the 1956 (Melbourne) Olympics. In the 
1952 games, she was joined by another 
Bishop’s student, Marjorie Larney ’55, who 

competed in the javelin event. Connie 
says she still gets emotional remembering 

marching in the opening day ceremonies and 
wearing the United States custom-made 

red, white, and blue outfits.
 

by Phyllis Murphy Howell ’67 

AN OLYMPIC ATHLETE

© Getty Images, New York Daily News Archives
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She was proud to be a member of the U.S. Olympic teams and 
was happy with her performances — said she had “respectable 
times” (she sure did). 

After the 1956 games, Connie did not want to put her life on 
hold for another four years so she focused on continuing her 
education attending St. John’s University School of Education. 
After graduation, she taught high school math, was a guidance 
counselor, and finally settled in as a principal in Plainview, CT 
before retiring.

Connie is blessed with five children, eight grandchildren, and 
recently, a great-granddaughter. Connie keeps herself quite busy. 
She enjoys bocce and luncheons with the Women’s club. The 
near future includes planning an event for her community.

The Class of 1952 keeps in touch. They attend various luncheons, 
and reunions; a few years back, they held an extra-large 80th 
birthday celebration for themselves (see above)! They annually 
send out Christmas cards signed “Sister Memorialites”. These 
girls have maintained the friendships they made over 70 years 
ago. Their next gathering, celebrating their 70th anniversary, is 
being planned for June 12 at Jonathan’s Restaurant in Garden 
City Park, LI. They’ll start the afternoon with Mass celebrated 
in the restaurant, followed by lunch.

Members of the Class of 1952 at Miller Ridge in LI, celebrating their collective 80th birthdays in 2014.

At the Olympic trials in 1952, Connie won the 80-metre hurdles in 11.8 seconds 
— one-tenth of a second off the American women’s national record!

On a very special note: Since 
Connie supports Loughlin, she 
purchased a raffle ticket at the 
25th Anniversary Lion Lancer 
Golf Outing this past June at 
Inwood Country Club and was 
the lucky winner of the 
grand prize — $5,000! 

Congratulations 
Connie on both 
your win 
and your 
amazing 
Bishop’s 
spirit! 

Connie Darnowski Stoll ’52 on her 85th birthday. 
Her cake is decorated wth a few of her favorite things.
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AN ALUMNA 
POSTED A 
QUESTION ON 
FACEBOOK...  

In the last issue of the Memorial we shared 
a question that Christine Layne-Waters ’73 
posted on Facebook — it led to over 400 
comments. In this issue, we share another 
post by Marie Scuderi McNamara ‘65 — 
which also brought back beloved memories 
from hundreds of you. It is clear that the 
post reminded you of a special time with 
memories held dear and friends treasured. 
Some of you traveled a great distance to 
Bishop’s — the longest, two hours each way! 
The most modes of transportation taken in a 
single trip to school  (including walking) was 
five! If you traveled by train, bus, or subway 
(or all three), many of you ended up on the 
Franklin Ave shuttle. Some walked, a few 
were driven to school catching rides, and 
there was even a comment about catching a 
cab with five classmates. Enjoy the stories! 

When we moved to Queens 
my junior year, it took me two 
hours to get to Bishop’s — via 
a bus, the F train, changed to 
the B train to Franklin Avenue. 
— Dorothy Siolek Hlywa
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I started with the D train (now 
the F train), changed for the 
GG at Smith and 9th (climbing 
lots of stairs), got the A train at 
Hoyt-Schermerhorn to where 
I got the Franklin shuttle to 
the Eastern Parkway stop. 
— Justine DeVito Tenney

I took the bus to Jamaica El, 
changed to the subway to Eastern 
Parkway. I made my best friends 
on that commute. My future 
husband commuted to Bishop 
Loughlin. — Kathy Donovan

I walked five blocks to the bus 
into Jamaica, upstairs on the 
Jamaica EL at 168th Street to 
Eastern Parkway (Broadway 
Junction), downstairs to the A 
train to Franklin Avenue, upstairs 
to the shuttle — getting off at the 
Botanic Gardens…total time, two 
hours!  — Ginny Reilly Corkhill
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Email the names of these Bishop’s girls to Josephine Santos McKenna ‘90 at jmckenna@blmhs.org.

CAN YOU IDENTIFY 

WHO IS IN THIS 

PICTURE? 

BE IN the FIRST FIVE 

TO ANSWER & WE 

WILL SEND YOU SOME 

BISHOP’S SWAG!

Bishop Loughlin Memorial High School
357 Clermont Avenue
Brooklyn, New York 11238


